
 
 
 
 
 
March 17, 2021 
 
Town of Arlington 
Select Board 
Arlington Town Hall 
730 Massachusetts Ave. 
Arlington, MA 02474 
 
Dear Select Board, 
 
On behalf of the Arlington Chamber of Commerce, I am pleased to support the proposed 
Arlington Outdoor Performance Regulations as drafted and submitted by the Department of 
Planning and Community Development (DPCD) and the Arlington Commission for Arts & 
Culture (ACAC). I believe the proposed regulations are comprehensive and thoughtful in their 
compliance with the State’s current reopening guidelines.  
 
In my position at the Chamber, as well as a Commissioner of the ACAC and a member of the 
Economic Recovery Task Force, I am reminded daily of the loss of revenue that has been 
experienced by artists and performers. The Chamber supports business and their business is 
art and performance. They need to be allowed to safely get back to business. The return of 
outdoor performance will benefit all segments of the Arlington community and provide a 
welcome sense of a return to normalcy. 
 
DPCD and ACAC have put tremendous effort into translating the State’s regulations to a 
framework that is easy to understand and should be easy to enforce. I urge you approve their 
proposal and allow these folks to get back to work. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Beth Locke 
Executive Director 
Arlington Chamber of Commerce 
 
 
 
 
 









March 15, 2021 

 

Dear Select Board: 

I am writing to you in great support of the proposed Economic Development Recovery Task Force 
Recommendations for Outdoor Performances in Arlington. I am a current member of the Arlington 
Economic Development Recovery Task Force, a Member of the Arlington Center's Whittemore Park 
Revitalization Planning team, and the Co-Founder of Support Arlington Center—a citizens' group 
dedicated to keeping Arlington Center thriving with diverse, successful small businesses.  

COVID has been extremely difficult for small businesses in Arlington—they are working tirelessly and 
thinking creatively to stay alive. Residents and visitors of Arlington have been supporting the businesses 
by buying take-out meals, participating in outdoor dining, and purchasing goods at local shops. The arts 
and performances however have greatly suffered due to the pandemic—this is mostly due to the 
limitations and restrictions of opening to the public. While the community has supported the limited 
offerings of Zoom/virtual performance venues, it is not the same as physically seeing a live performance 
in a safe environment among neighbors and friends. The arts has been stifled due to COVID, and the 
community in Arlington is here to bring it back and participate in all its offerings. 

The Department of Planning and Community Development (DPCD) and the Arlington Commission for 
Arts and Culture (ACAC) have worked hard to create a clear plan laying out how performances can 
happen in Arlington in a safe environment. Their document clearly details how Arlington can revive its 
venues with appropriate capacity numbers.  They have outlined the public health guidelines for 
performers and guests, and have suggestions for signage and communications. 

Arlington needs to bring back individual artists, arts organizations, venues and performances to the 
public community. 

Thank you for considering the proposal provided by the Department of Planning and Community 
Development (DPCD) and the Arlington Commission for Arts and Culture (ACAC), and thank for 
supporting our cherished town of Arlington.  

Warmly, 

 

Alyssa K. Clossey 

Co-Founder, Support Arlington Center 
Member, Arlington Economic Development Recovery Task Force 
Member, Arlington Center's Whittemore Park Revitalization Planning team 



Dear Select Board,  
 
As the owner of Morningside Studio and the director of the Arlington Jazz Festival, I very much support 
the idea of live music outdoors in Arlington. I would like to get my students performing as well as 
organizing an outdoor jazz concert with professional musicians.   Last summer I was able to do a couple 
of concerts in Lexington that the town agreed to.  Safety measures were in place and the audience was 
very respectful of the rules.  Numerous other towns also went through with their gazebo/town green 
concerts with restrictions in place. 

Dan Fox  
www.morningsidemusicstudio.com 
danfox1@verizon.net 

 

http://www.morningsidemusicstudio.com/
mailto:danfox1@verizon.net

